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chronELKle 
  Henderson/Green Valley Lodge 2802 

  BENEVOLENT AND PROTECTIVE ORDER OF ELKS 

Greetings From Your Exalted Ruler 
John Stevens, PER 

 

     The Flag Retirement Ceremony held on 12 September, Patriot Day, 
went very well and was well attended by both Elks and non-Elks to 
include a representative from the State Assemble and representatives 
from the city council and the Police Department.  A big thank you to 
Steve Bazar for all of his help and coordination, 
     October will be a very busy month for us.  First of all this is ENF 
month and will be kicked off with the annual silent auction and dinner 
on Friday 1 October.  All proceeds will go to ENF! The birthday dinner 

is being shifted to the second Friday of the month for this month only.   On 16 October 
we will be holding our annual Pig Roast.  At this event all proceeds go to the State Major 
Project, Safe Haven.  Also event is the calling of the Blue Pigs so PLEASE bring in your 
Blue Pigs well fattened with your change.  We will have live music, raffles and a GOOD 
TIME!!   On Friday 22 October we will host the Nevada State Elks Association President 
Gary Ferguson.  This will be a Prime Rib dinner and a fun evening is being planned.  I 
urge all of you to come out and support these big events in your Lodge. 

After a great deal of thought and study we have had to lay off our paid bartender as 
the volume of business was not sufficient to justify the wages being paid for his effort.  
Pat did an excellent job and we will miss his efforts around the Lodge.  Good job Pat!  
We still need to keep the Lodge open and the plan is to do it with volunteer bartenders.  
We will stay open from 1:00 PM to 9:00PM Tuesday through Friday and we urgently 
need volunteers to sign up for a shift – you can work either a full shift or a partial shift 
and we can train anyone on how to do the basics.  It is simple to do and is a great oppor-
tunity to meet other Lodge members.  If you are interested please contact me on my cell 
phone.  We need your help as a couple of officers cannot do it alone!!! 

By the time you read this the school supplies will have been distributed, thanks to 
those who donated.  We will shortly begin distribution of the dictionaries. Dona, the 
Leading Knight, will need your help in going to the schools for this project.  We will be 
presenting flags to new citizens on the first two Fridays in October – we need volunteers 
to perform this important community service.  Please call if you would like to participate.  
Coming up in November will be our annual Thanksgiving food basket program and we 
will start taking donations of food items at any time.  We try to cover approximately 15 
families each year. 

As you can see we are very busy the next few months and really need your help to 
complete all of these programs to reflect credit on Henderson Green Valley Lodge 2802 
and the Elks. 

Lets have FUN in our Lodge!!! 
 
PER John Stevens, 
Exalted Ruler 
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    Grand Exalted Ruler Michael F. Smith, GER 
    Nevada State Sponsor Jim Grillo, PGER 
    Nevada South DDGER Jack Hennigan, DDGER 
    State President Gary Ferguson, PDDGER 
    Nevada South District Leader Larry O’Laughlin, PSP 
    Nevada South District Leader Robert Morwick, PSP     

WHO’S WHO IN THE ELKS 

For information, contact:  
Bob Morwick NSEA National Home Coordinator 

ELKS NATIONAL HOME 

TRUSTEES FOR 2007-2008 

Three Year Richard DuPont (Ann) 436-5581 

Two Year Jack Waldock 454-3315 

One Year Frank Vining 568-9464 

PER ASSOCIATION CONTACT 

Bill Wiseman, Pres. - 523-2278 John Stevens, Sec. -  301-4927 

ELK OF THE MONTH 

Mar 2011 TBD Sep 2010 Steve Bazar 

Feb 2011 TBD Aug 2010 Clint Courtney 

Jan 2011 TBD Jul 2010 TBD 

Dec 2010 TBD Jun 2010 TBD 

Nov 2010 TBD May 2010 Evalyn Sherwood 

Oct 2010 TBD Apr 2010 TBD 

PAST EXALTED RULERS ROLL 

2009-2010 John Stevens 1997-1998 Mike Owens* 

2008-2009 Larry Mund By Affiliation William Young* 

2007-2008 William Wiseman By Affiliation James Lange* 

2006-2007 William Wiseman By Affiliation Bud Chaplin* 

2005-2006 Bill Obszanski By Affiliation Russell Fortini 

2004-2005 Norma DeLibertis By Affiliation Don Rogers 

2002-2004 Dick DuPont By Affiliation Frank Vining 

2002-2003 John Stevens By Affiliation Frank Opdyke 

2001-2002 Larry Ucovich By Affiliation Robert Mathews 

2000-2001 Faye Ashford By Affiliation James Kudenov* 

1998-1999 George Adams* By Affiliation Kevin P. Swift 

LODGE OFFICERS FOR 2007-2008 

Exalted Ruler John Stevens, PER 301-4927 

Leading Knight Dona Hoesly 379-7863 

Loyal Knight James Matthews (Sandy) 837-9976 

Lecturing Knight Leslie Smith 385-1515 

Esquire Patrick Bleakley 566-9613 

Chaplain Marty Lange (Jim*) 564-4904 

Inner Guard Don Bales (Irene) 538-8685 

Tiler Bob Mathews, PER (Phyllis*) 435-9592 

Secretary Bill Wiseman, PER (Mela) 523-2278 

Treasurer Richard Letendre (Sunny) 236-9081 

* Deceased 

LODGE HONOR ROLL 

Year Elk of the Year Officer of the Year 

2005-2006 Marty Lange Richard Letendre 

2004-2005 Clint Courtney Bill Wiseman 

2003-2004 Karen MeChek Ken Bazar 

2002-2003 Barbara Adams Charlie Hannold 

2001-2002 Ann DuPont Robert Miller 

2000-2001 Marty Lange Jay Ashford 

1999-2000 Shirley Gulick Jean Allen 

1998-1999 Jean Allen John Stevens 

1997-1998 Jim Ray John Stevens 

2006-2007 Delbert Winkle Bill Wiseman 

2007-2008 Joan Wodjenski Ken Bazar 

2008-2009 Jack Waldock Ron Gesell 

2009-2010 Patrick Bleakley Dona Hoesly 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS FOR 2007-2008 

Accident Prevention Richard DuPont 436-5581 

Americanism Leslie Smith 385-1515 

Auditing Evalyn Sherwood 454-4389 

Blue Pig Richard Letendre 236-9061 

Bulletin Bill Wiseman, PER  523-2278 

Bowling Betty Courtney 433-9306 

Community Activities James Matthews 837-9976 

Drug Awareness Dan Rivers 563-8663 

Elks Training John Stevens, PER 301-4927 

Government. Relations Bill Wiseman, PER 523-2278 

Hides John Stevens, PER 301-4927 

Hoop Shoot Patrick Bleakley 566-9613 

Insurance Risk Frank Vining 568-9464 

Investigation Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 523-2278 

Lapsation Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 523-2278 

Lodge Activities Therese Sommers N/A 

Membership Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 523-2278 

ENF Marty  Lange 564-4904 

Public Relations James Matthews 837-9976 

Scholarship Bill Wiseman, PER 523-2278 

Scouting Coordinator Steve Bazar 558-5360 

Soccer Shoot Patrick Bleakley 566-9613 

Veterans Vacant Vacant 

Adopt-A-Vet Vacant Vacant 

Youth Activities Dona Hoesly 379-7863 

Web Master Bill Wiseman, PER 523-2278 
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From Your Leading Knight 
Dona Hoesly 

     The School Supplies have been deliv-
ered to both C. T. Sewell and Robert Tay-
lor Elementary Schools. They were very 
please with the donation. Thanks to all 
that made this possible with your generous 
donations.  
     My next project is the Dictionary Pro-
gram. If any of you would care to partici-

pate, a case dictionaries can purchased for $40. The do-
nor’s name or names will appear inside the dictionary. 
Please contact me at the Lodge or my cell (702) 379-7863. 

Fraternally, 
Dona Hoesly 

New Henderson/Green Valley Website 
elks2802.org 

Thanks to Bill Wiseman we have a new website and 
our own domain name. This site is not connected to the 
Grand Lodge servers as such it is much more responsive. 
The site contains a number of photo albums, a much im-
proved Calendar and Guest Book and a online Member-
ship Application. It has a larger Veterans section including 
Veterans Service, Adopt-A-Vet, Medal of Valor and photo 
albums. It provides more information on Community, 
Lodge and Youth Activities including photo albums. 

The last ten months, including this issue, of the 
ChronELKle are posted for your enjoyment. The Contact 
Us page now includes a map to our Lodge. 

You will find the content both informative & useful! 

Greetings From the Secretary 
Bill Wiseman, PER 

    As of 30 September we have 213 members with 27 delinquent. We have four new members waiting 
balloting  and/or initiation for the month of October. For those of you that have not paid your 2010-
2011 dues, you are now six months past due. Remember your dues are part of our budget and are need-
ed to help keep the Lodge healthy and growing. The lodge has already spent $18 per capita assessment 
fees and $6 for the Bulletin for each of you. That now amounts to over $1000 of lost income. If you 
have a problem or an issue with the Lodge, its Officers or its Members that is preventing you from pay-
ing your dues, please come talk to us so we may resolve the issues and get on with the great work of 
Elkdom. Sponsors look at the list of delinquents if you see an individual on the list you sponsored, 

please contact the individual and encourage them to bring their dues current. 
We need your help, see if there is a committee you would feel comfortable with lending a hand. We can always use 

help with the general maintenance of the building facilities. Attending Lodge functions, Friday night dinners, etc. in 
itself is a major contribution. The biggest contributions you can make towards the betterment of the Lodge is to step-up 
and participate. Remember this is your Lodge; it is imperative that each and everyone of you become active in your 
Lodge to keep it growing and stable. As I have stated over the past five years “One Member Can Make 
a Difference” - please be that member. We need your involvement and help to keep this Lodge and 
the Order viable and growing! 

 

Fraternally 
Bill Wiseman, PER 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 
The House Committee has made several difficult but needed decisions regarding the operation of the bar.  The bartender has 

been laid off, happy hours have been reduced to one, Thirsty Thursday,  all complimentary drinks have been eliminated and we re-
cently also raised the prices of the drinks.  The dwindling bar income has been the reason for these actions and no we will be run-
ning the bar with volunteers only to allow us to become profitable enough to at least cover the expenses.  As the cost of goods sold 
continues to increase there will be individual price increases as we progress through these difficult times. 

We need volunteer bartenders to step forward so we can keep the club open as closing will only further aggravate the situation.  I 
will do my share but cannot be there every day - WE NEED YOUR HELP!!!!!! 

The bar has been closed each Saturday in July and August awaiting volunteers.  We can teach anyone the basics in a few short 
minutes as we do not normally have requests for any exotic drinks as it is mostly beer and high balls. We can use you for a half shift 
or a full shift please call or contact me if you are willing to help your lodge. 

On the more positive side the kitchen sales have improved and the kitchen is operating positively.  Also the birth-
day celebration on the first Friday started off well!! 

 

PER John Stevens, 
Chairman 
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Membership Committee News, Bill Wiseman 
The following members are delinquent with payment of their dues. If this is and oversight please send your 

dues to the Secretary as soon as possible. If there is a problem or and issue with the Lodge we urge you to 
come talks to is or send us a note explaining your concerns. We will do what we can to resolve the concern. 

No. Member  Sponsor 
315 Bruce Austin Robert Miller 
397 Keith P. Bengtson Affiliated 
199 Michael J. Beringhele Affiliated 
627 Janine Cosio Tony Gallegos  
488 Rudy Grube Tom Hartnett 
593 Rick L. Jackson Donald Williams 
586 Gerald “Gerry” W. LaFavor John Stevens 
243 David Lieberman Robert Owen 
417 Clifford A. Louaillier Allan Steward 
350 Kenneth Mulcan Ken Bazar 
183 Robert J. Owen Affiliated 
583 Don W. Parr George Tom Tadevic 
614 Pat Porter William Wiseman 
 

Fraternally, 
Chair Bill Wiseman, PER (Temp) 

Membership Propositions 
Name Address Profession Proposer 
Gene Woods 5284 Wellesley Ave. Las Vegas, NV 89122 Certificate of Release from N. Las Vegas #2353 
David ‘Mitch’ Elder 1467 Harmony Hill Dr. Henderson, NV 89014 Transfer Dimit from Santa Monica, CA #906 

Any member having information which would make any of the above ineligible for membership in our Lodge should 
immediately give such information to Gloria Mason, chairman of the Membership Committee, at (702) 202-2264. 

*Sponsors are expected to be present when their candidates are being balloted upon.* 

No. Member  Sponsor   
501 Michael S. Potter Roy Bell 
346 Garrett T. Rippon Affiliated 
443 John L Russ IV Tom Hartnett 
197 John G. Schommer Affilated  
589 Michael S. Shealy William Burton 
227 James H. Tharp Certificate of Status 
618 Jay Alan Thomas Tena Bleakley 
591 June E. Trissel John Stevens 
597 William S. Warner Affiliated 
624 Jerry E. Watson Walter Fonesca 
491 Genevieve L. White Gene Wiley 
328 Nuel R. Williams Affiliated 
407 Ester Woolford Shirley Gulick 
408 Andrew J. Woolford Shirley Gulick 

Trustee’s Report 
Jack Waldock, Chairman 

Treasurer’s Report 
Richard Letendre 

    The Lodge continues to have difficulty 
achieving targets set out for the current 
fiscal year. Budget revisions will no doubt 
have to be made. Several expenditures 
and asset enhancements will have to be 
deferred until our cash flow improves. 
     The plumbing drainage problem be-
hind the bar has been resolved, thanks to 

Bill Wiseman and Clint Courtney at a cost of $400. This 
was a savings of $3,200 from the quotes we received. 
Again thanks to the both of you. 

 As Trustees we are carefully following these matters 
and will keep you informed as we go. We have set-up sev-
eral preventative maintenance programs and are looking 
into others.  

The Trustees meet the fourth Tuesday of each month. 
Each of you are welcome set in if care to. 
 
Fraternally, 
Jack Waldock 

    October and Fall is here it is beginning 
to cool down. Stop by the Lodge and tell 
about your Summer - we are interested. 
    A reminder to everyone if you do not 
have a Blue Pig at home please come by 
the lodge and pick one up. With your hard 
work and participation I know 2010-2011 
will be a banner year. Come join us for 

the pig roast. It is always a fun event.  
 
Fraternally, 
Richard Letendre 

Attention! 
We need to start thinking about our Food Basket pro-

gram for Thanksgiving and Christmas. It seems like a long 
way off, but it is not when you consider the amount of 
time it takes to gather all the food necessary to fill the bas-
kets for these needy families. We need to remember 



In our visits to the states, Sandra and I are 
continuously amazed and impressed with all 
the wonderful work that is being done for and 
in the name of Elkdom. We appreciate the 
greetings and well wishes from everyone we 
meet. 

As you are aware, it is National Foundation 
Month and I hope your Lodge fundraisers were 
successful in attaining the goal of $4.50 per 
capita for the year. The Elks National Founda-
tion is the Heart of Elkdom and your donations 
the lifeblood. Please encourage every Member 
in your Lodge to keep an active certificate. 

Next month our focus will be on our Veter-
ans Programs. Every community across our 
great nation should take some time to honor its 
military servicemen and women and recognize 
their families. What an opportune time to  

Get involved … And watch Elkdom grow! 

Adopt-A-Vet during the Veterans Apprecia-
tion month. 

This month, "Promote Elks Passion" by 
getting others involved. Pep up your programs. 
Ask a friend, neighbor or co-worker to join 
your Lodge. They might be waiting for your 
invitation. If each Member contributes time, 
talent and/or resources, we will make a huge 
positive impact in our communities. If your  

Message from 
The Grand 
Exalted Ruler 
 
Hon. Michael 
F. Smith 
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Lodge membership needs a boost, you should 
be the catalyst. Too many times we look to 
someone else to take care of things when we 
should accept the challenge. Increase your 
membership numbers for maximum impact in 
your community and everyone will benefit.  

Many Lodges have a Red Ribbon Week this 
month to coincide with Drug Awareness Edu-
cation. Be a volunteer and visit schools to hand 
out Elks Drug Awareness material to the stu-
dents and help make a difference in a child's 
life. The more we can teach about the dangers 
of drug abuse, the safer our children. Their 
future depends on us.  

With the many challenges facing us in these 
difficult times, it is imperative we communi-
cate – Elks Can Make a Difference. Help us 
grow! 

PER News 
Bill Wiseman, PER 

PER meetings are scheduled for the second Tuesday of 
each month at 7:00 PM. All PERs affiliated with Hender-
son/Green Valley Elks Lodge are urged to attend. We need 
your assistance and expertise. 

I know it seems a bit early to be talking about next 
years officers and committees, but February will be here 
sooner than you may think. If any of you have a desire to 
become an officer, a committee chair or a committee 
member please contact any of the PER Association mem-
bers.  Now is a golden opportunity to work with the pre-
sent officers and committees to see what it is all about. 
This will permit you to become more confortable with the 
duties of these positions and hopefully encourage you to 
become more involved in the coming year. You will find it 
is not that difficult and the PERs are here to help you alle-
viate your concerns and misgivings. 

Remember the 3rd Friday of each month is our PER 
Steak Dinner. Best steak in town cooked to perfection, by 
you. 

We are now focusing our energy on the annual Pig 
Roast scheduled for October 16th. Entertainment will be 
provided by LUKE with a new addition of a sax player. 
We encourage your participation. Bring your friends and 
neighbors to this fun filled event. We are looking for do-
nations of quality raffles and door prizes. If you have any 
ideas please contact myself or any of the PER’s. 

Our next project is the annual Parrot Head Party sched-
uled for 15 January. Tommy Rocker and his band will 
once again be providing the entertainment. 

 

Fraternally, 
Bill Wiseman, 
PER Association President 

    We have surpassed the Grand Exalted 
Ruler’s goal of $4.50 per capita. With each 
one of us contributing to this great cause 
we can make this a banner year.  
    Please mark your calendar for 1 October 
2010 the Elks National Foundation annual 
silent auction. The fundraiser is mandato-
ry, so let’s make it a good one. Now is the 

time to start looking for items that can be donated to the 
auction. As you travel this summer on your vacation keep 
an eye open to items that will sell at the auction. Remem-
ber the money earned from the items donated all goes to 
credit your account. Come join us we will have a lot of 
fun. 

Bill Wiseman will be cooking Swiss Steak, mashed 
potatoes and gravy with a fresh peas and carrot medley.  
The ladies will be providing an assortment of 
homemade salads and deserts. 
 

Fraternally, 
Mary Lange 

ENF 
Marty Lange, Chair 

Sickness and Distress 
Leslie Smith, Lecturing Knight 

In Vain We Call     
Bro. Luther Freeman, Born 04-15-1924 Died 09-06-2010, age 

86. Initiated 01-30-1980 An Elk Member for 32 years. Luther 
transferred to Henderson/Green Valley Lodge 2802 on 01-10-
2002. Luther will be deeply missed by all whom new 
him. May he rest in peace! 

Sickness and Distress 
Ron Girard is going into the hospital for surgery, 

keep him in your prayers. From our hearts to 
theirs. 
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Flag Retirement Ceremony 12 Sept 2010 
Saturday 12th brought about the proper disposal of 100 plus service worn flags. We had over 100 present this year consisting of  30 
Elks and guest, 60 plus Scouts, parents and siblings,15 representing American Legion Post 40 as well as Gerri Schroder, Debra 
March Steven Kirk Henderson City Council, Deputy Chiefs James White and Ron Averett Henderson Police Department and Lynn 
Goya Nevada State Assembly District 20. A huge Thank You goes out to Steve Bazar Scouting Coordinator, Boy Scout Troop 95, 
Cub Scout Pack 304 and Girl Scout Troop 320 for a very moving ceremony. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 

Indoctrination 
5:00 PM 

2 
Lodge Meeting 7:30 
Initiation 

3 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 
 

4 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
 

5 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
Spaghetti  
Dinner 

6 
 Lodge Closed 

7 
Officers Brunch 
9-11 AM 

8 
 

9 
HC Meeting 6:00 
PER Meeting 7:00 

10 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 
 

11 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
Veterans 
Day 

12 
Veterans Thanks-
giving Dinner 6:00 
PM 
 

13 
Lodge Closed 
 

14 
 

15 16 
Lodge Meeting 7:30 

17  
RSVP Fri. Dinner 
 
 

18 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
Mid-Term 
Mesquite 

19 
PER Steak Night 
Mid-Term Conv. 
Mesquite 

20 
Lodge Closed 
Mid-Term Conv. 
Mesquite 

21 
Mid-Term Conv. 
Mesquite 

22 
Deliver Thanksgiv-
ing Food Baskets 
 

23 
Trustees Mt’g. 5:00 
HC Meeting 6:00 

24 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

25 
Thanksgiving Day 
Lodge Closed 
 

26 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
 

27 
Lodge Closed 
 

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

     

November 2010 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 

Dinner 6:30 PM 
Marty Lange’s 
ENF Silent Auction 
Swiss Steak, Bill W. 

2 
Lodge Closed 

3 
Officers Brunch 
9-11 AM 

4 
Indoctrination 
5:00 PM 

5 
Lodge Meeting 7:30 
Initiation 

6 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

7 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

8 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
Spaghetti 
Dinner, Bill 
Wiseman 

9 
Lodge Closed 
State President’s 
Visit - Las Vegas 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
HC Meeting 6:00 
PER Meeting 7:00 

13 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

14 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
 

15 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
PER Steak Night 
 

16 
State Major Project 
Pig Roast 5:00 PM 
Entertainment by 
“Luke” 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
Lodge Meeting 7:30 

20 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

21 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 

22 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
State President’s 
Visit - Prime Rib, 
Bill W. 

23 
Lodge Closed 
State President’s 
Visit - Boulder City 

24/31 25 26 
Trustees Mt’g. 5:00 
HC Meeting 6:00 

27 
RSVP Fri. Dinner 

28 
Thirsty Thursday 
5-8 PM 
State President’s 
Visit - Ely 

 29 
Dinner 6:30 PM 
Pulled Pork - John 
Stevens 
Nevada Day 

30 
Lodge Closed 

October 2010 
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Join Us For Some Old Fashioned 
Camaraderie In Your 
Remodeled Club Room 

 

We have added a 50 inch flat panel TV for 
your enjoyment!  

___________________________________ 
 

Due to lack of sufficient participation all of 
the video games have been removed from 

the Lodge by the vendor. This is 
unfortunate as they started out bringing us 

$240 per month then dwindled to less 
than $100 per month. 
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We need  full or part time volunteer bartenders for all shifts Tuesday through Friday. 

Birthday Dinner 
Join us the first Friday of 

each month for a spaghetti 
dinner . Present your invi-
tation to receive a compli-

mentary dinner. 

Club News 
Club Hours; Tuesday - Friday 1 - 9 pm 

Thirsty Thursday 
All well drinks, Domestic Beer, 

& Wine $1.75, Soda $1.00  
5 pm to 8 pm 

Reminder 
Don't forget Marty's Silent 
Auction 1 October and SMP 
Smoked Pork 16 October. 

22 October brings the State 
President's visit with a $10 

Prime Rib Dinner! 

Shake of 
the Day 

Play “Shake of the Day” once 
a day. 

(2 shakes for $1.00) 
Five of a kind wins the 70% of 
the pot with 30% going to the 
charity fund. Four of a kind 
wins a free drink. Three of a 
kind wins a free roll. The pot 
is now at $100 plus. Come in 

and try your luck! 

Would you like to be a bulletin benefactor?  As a bene-
factor you would make a donation of $10.00 per year 
which would be used to help offset the cost of the bulletin.  
If you are interested, please send payment to the Lodge and 
mark the outside of the envelope “For Bulletin Benefac-
tors”. 

Bulletin Benefactors 
 

Bill & Mela Wiseman Delbert & Vera Winkle 
Dick & Ann DuPont Jack Waldock 
Richard & Sunny Letendre Ron Girard 
James D. Smith David Angel 
Llewelyn Stoddard Dennis Jarworski 
Tena Bleakley Dave C. Smith 
John Stevens   Ben & Bernie Olson 
John E. Barnes   Don Koppenhaver 

Bulletin Blips 
Bill Wiseman, Editor 

chronELKle 

If I have neglected to add a Benefactor, please let me 
know. 

Are you interested in advertising in our Bulletin? Call 
for rates and information. Our Bulletin reaches approxi-
mately 250 to 275 people directly. 

If there are any changes or suggestions  you like to 
add to the bulletin, please contact Bill Wiseman. All in-
put is welcome.                                           

To submit news, place in the bulletin mail box in the 
conference room or send an email to 
bill.wiseman@earthlink.net. News must be submitted by 
the 15th of the month and be within one month of the 
event. All input is welcome. 

 
The bulletin is now posted to our new web site: 

http://www.elks2802.org 
 

State information can be found on the state web site: 
http://www.nsea-elks.org                   

 

Drink Prices 
Starting 1 May all 

domestic beer, wine and 
well drinks will 

increase by $0.25 per 
drink to $2.50 due to 
the rising  cost from our 

vendors. 
We will no longer have a 

paid bartender on 
Saturdays. We need 

volunteers. 



2010-2011 SCHEDULED EVENTS 
The following is a list of Functions/Events sched-

uled for lodge year 2010-2011. We need your partici-
pation and help to make this a successful year for our 
lodge. We can always use help with decorating, cook-
ing, cleanup, ticket sales, etc. Of course your attend-
ance is always appreciated, this shows your true ap-
preciate for all the hard work that goes into these 
events by the volunteers. 

 

DD Clinic  ...................................................... 7 Apr 
State Convention @ Boulder City  ...........  5-19 Apr 
Youth Appreciation Week  ........................  2-8 May 
Youth Appreciation Dinner  ............................ None 
Mother’s Day (Mandatory)  .......................... 9 May 
Flag Day (14 Jun) (Mandatory) .................... 11 Jun 
Father’s Day  ................................................. 20 Jun 
Grand Lodge Convention ............................. 4-8 Jul 
Cub Scout Rain Gutter Regatta  ..................... 17 Jul 
DD Clinic (10:00 AM)  ............................... 14 Aug 
DDGER Visit  ................................................ 7 Sep 
Patriot Week .............................................. 5-11 Sep 
Flag Retirement Ceremony .......................... 11 Sep 
ENF Silent Auction (ENF Fund Raiser) .......  1 Oct 
Pig Roast (Blue Pig Fund Raiser)  ..............  16 Oct 
Stray Elks  ................................................ TBD Oct 
State President’s Visit  ................................  22 Oct 
Halloween Party (31 Oct)  ...........................  30 Oct 
Veterans Thanksgiving Dinner ................... 12 Nov 
Mid-Term Convention  .......................... 18-21 Nov 
Thanksgiving Baskets ................................. 22 Nov 
Old Timers Night  ....................................... 26 Nov 
Hoop Shoot  .................................................... 4 Dec 
Elks Memorial Service (Mandatory)  ............ 5 Dec 
Decorate for Christmas  ..........................  9-11 Dec 
Kids Christmas Party  ................................... 18 Dec 
Christmas Baskets  ....................................... 20 Dec 
Christmas Eve Gathering  ............................ 24 Dec 
New Years Eve Party  .................................. 31 Dec 
Parrot Head Party (Multi Fund Raiser) ......... 15 Jan 
DD Clinic (10:00 AM) .................................. 15 Jan 
Cub Scout Pinewood Derby  ......................... 29 Jan 
Lodge PER Night  .......................................... 1 Feb 
Super Bowl XLV Party  ................................. 6 Feb 
Valentines Dance (Charity Fund Raiser) ..... 12 Feb 
Scouts Blue and Gold Dinner  .................. TBD Feb 
St. Patrick’s Day / Hail & Farewell  ...........  11 Mar 
Cub Scout Space Derby  .........................  TBD Mar 

 

These dates may change as the year goes on. 

 

Monthly Brunch - $5.00 
 

1st Sunday of every month 
9 AM to 11 AM 

Cooked by our Officers. 
Eggs Benedict, Eggs cooked to or-

der, Sausage, Bacon, Home Fries, 
Toast, Juice and Coffee. 
Mary's  & Mimosas $1.50 
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Veterans and Adopt-A-Vet Chairpersons needed: 
We are looking for someone to fill these very important 
positions. The Veterans Program is very import im-
portant part of our Order. You will be interfacing with 
the local Veterans Organizations and the Boulder City 
Veterans Home. We need someone willing to help get 
us involved in the “Stand Downs” held twice a year in 
Las Vegas. We desperately need the same program in 
Henderson to help our homeless veterans. 
 

Membership Chairperson needed: We are looking for 
someone to fill this position. This involves working 
with New Member Recruitment, Investigation and 
Lapsation. 
 

Drug Awareness Chairperson needed: We are look-
ing for someone to fill this very important position. The 
Drug Awareness Program is very import important part 
of our Order. You will be interfacing with the local 
Schools and Lodge Youth Programs. 
 

Committee Members needed: We are looking for in-
terested members to participate  on all committees for 
Lodge year 2010-2011. 
 

Three Year Trustee needed: We need a 3-Year Trus-
tee to fill the position that will be vacated by Dick 
DuPont due his relocation to Pahrump.  
 

Part Time Bartenders needed: Hours 1-9 PM Tuesday 
through Friday and 12-6 PM Saturday. Remember we 
have only volunteer bartenders at this time, if we can 
not get help we will have to greatly reduce the hours 
we are open. We have already had to close on Satur-
days as a result of no one volunteering. This is not a 
difficult task … how difficult can it be to open a beer or 
add a squirt of mix to a shot of booze. 
 

Friday Night Dinners: We are always looking for help 
with Friday Night Dinners. If you have a favorite meal 
you would like to share with the membership, please 
come volunteer to prepare it for the Lodge. 

*** Help Wanted *** 

chronELKle VOLUME 14,  ISSUE 7 



 

Elk of the Month  
August - Clint Courtney 
September - Steve Bazar 

NON-PROFIT 
ORGANIZATION 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
HENDERSON, NV 
PERMIT NO 343 

50/50 Drawing 
 

7 September 2010, None Taken Due to DDGER Visit 
21 September 2010, $00 SMP. $xx First Last 

 

 

It’s Great to Be an ELK - It Really IS! 

So long as there are 
Veterans, the Benevolent 
and Protective Order of 
Elks will never forget 

them. 

7 September - $20; Nat Scheinbaum #52 Not Present 
21 September - 30; First Last #000 Not Present 

CRYING TOWEL 

P.O. Box 90007 
Henderson, NV 89009-0007 

HENDERSON/GREEN VALLEY ELKS LODGE #2802 

Robert May 1 
Russell Fortini, PER 2 
Richard G. Hackett 7 
Cheryl L. Kaftan 9 
Leslie H. Smith 10 
Roger W. Wooton 13 
Delbert E. Winkle 14 
Donald Lamont 15 
Jean G. Allen 18 
Lace L. Jordan 23 
Vern E. Erickson 26 
John “Mike” Barden 28 
Dennis B. Little 28 
James V. Pontillo 30 
Rudy Grube 31 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 


